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The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

 

 

FEBRUARY 2020 SERVICES, SUNDAYS AT 10:30 AM 
 

 

 

FEBRUARY THEME:   Generosity 

The Indo-European root of the word generous, gene, means “to give birth.” Generosity creates beloved 

community, connecting people through a mutuality of giving and receiving. It is a foundational spiritual practice. 

Each week, a congregation forms the bowl of community into which members place their gifts, and from which 

members partake of the love, support, and encouragement of others. 
 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 
 

February 2   Groundhog Day 

Rev. Dr. Audrey Vincent, MaryBeth East 

It's Ground Hog Day!  As we pause in our eco-

theological musings, we pay homage to our ever-

present, silent neighbors, trees, forests, and all things 

green and upright.  We consider what we can learn 

from them about life and survival. 

First Sunday Offering to: 

Deported Veterans Advocacy Project 

 

February 9   Imbolc 

Rev. Maddie, Jerry Gray 

We are at a time early in February when many 

celebrate Imbolc, the day of midwinter. The cold has 

begun to fade away, and the days grow longer. We 

recognize the continuing turning of the earth and 

seasons, sharing stories of Brigid, candles and the 

place of earth-based theologies in Unitarian 

Universalism. Our choir sings. 
 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 
 

Tuesday, February 11   Gathering                                                         Rev. Maddie, Geno Palillap 
This is a reflective time in our busy week to hear some beautiful music, share some silence and hear spoken word 
on a theme, which this month is Generosity. The music will be provided by our friend Geno Palilla with Rev. 
Maddie singing folk songs set by Benjamin Britten and the Bach/Gounod Ave Maria. Poetry by Atul Ranchod. 
 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 
 

February 16   Bowl of Community 

Rev. Maddie, MaryBeth East 

Rev. Maddie considers our monthly Touchstones 

theme of Generosity. Parker Palmer has said, “With 

generosity of spirit I experience a largeness of self; it 

doesn’t matter whether or not I get something back 

from it. It is its own reward.” How do we find 

generosity of spirit and how do we share it in the 

bowl of our Beloved Community? 

February 23   Nested Bowls 

Rev. Maddie, Pat English 

We continue our exploration of our Mission and 

Vision and what it calls us to do as a congregation 

and individuals. How do we bring clarity and focus? 

How do we cast the vision? 

 

UUs Back in the Day by Leslie Nichols 

Offering of non-perishable food and toiletries 

to One Step a la Vez 
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Message from the Minister 

 
 

As I write my words for our February newsletter, I am sitting in the lobby of the Franciscan Renewal Center in Scottsdale, 

Arizona where the Wi-Fi is working. I am looking out at a very different landscape than our valley in Santa Paula, where the 

fire-blackened mountain has been revitalized by the rain of recent weeks. We have had our furnaces on and brought our 

sweaters out of our closets as we begin our new year, looking for 2020 vision moving into our future as individuals and a 

congregation. Here I am looking at the normally arid Arizona landscape under heavy clouds and a coating of wet from 

overnight rain, with two sweaters on! I am out of town attending the meeting of the UU Ministers Association from the Pacific 

Southwest District, reconnecting with colleagues newer and older, having workshops and discussions of what our 2020 vision 

as religious professionals of the UUA might be.  
 

As we at UUCSP get launched into a new church year, I am mindful of the whole range of what we do here together, from 

worship to socializing to spiritual practices to life-long learning. I am aware of how we need always to be asking the right 

questions, whether in how we consider our mission, vision and plan for the future or even in how we get up in the morning 

and decide which foot to put forward as we greet the new day. Edith Hunter, a 20th Century Unitarian educator once said, 

“Isn’t half the job of becoming educated learning to ask the right questions?” As we continue with our Mission/Vision process 

we started a year ago, my sermon series that began last year will continue from time to time, honing in on those “right 

questions”, including this month when two sermons will touch on it: Bowl of Generosity and Nested Bowls. We will have 

another service informed by earth-based philosophies on February 9 when I will design worship around Imbolc and Candlemas. 

Look forward to more of those in 2020 as I have come to understand that many of you and folks from the larger community 

enjoy them. In the next months we will have Ostara in March and Beltane/May Pole in May. I love collaborating on worship 

so please let me know if you want to help with those services or have interest in joining the Worship Team. 
 

Reverend Dr. Rebecca Parker, an author who was the President of our UU seminary, Starr King Theological School where 

our member Erik Halseth is a current seminarian, wrote in a poem, “Benediction”: “You must answer this question: what will 

you do with your gifts? Choose to bless the world.” I hope to see you at Sunday worship, Wednesday meditation, Gathering 

and our many activities or any of the times and places where we can ask the right questions and choose to bless the world. 
 

On the path of our faith,  Reverend Maddie 
 
 

WHAT THE PASTOR IS READING 

One of the books that lifted itself out of my piles during the holidays is this fascinating 

book which gives a broad picture of the history of the world, all through the lens of 

salt! My education was sadly lacking in the millennia before Egypt and the classical 

Greek and Roman period. Who knew the Celts were not originally from Ireland? 

Mark Kurlansky turns his attention to a common household item with a long and 

intriguing history: salt. The only rock we eat, salt has shaped civilization from the very 

beginning, and its story is a glittering, often surprising part of the history of 

humankind. A substance so valuable it served as currency, salt has influenced the 

establishment of trade routes and cities, provoked and financed wars, secured empires, 

and inspired revolutions. Populated by colorful characters and filled with an unending 

series of fascinating details, Amazon says that Salt is a supremely entertaining, multi-

layered masterpiece. I am enjoying reading it with sea salt sprinkled on my dinner 

from Guerande in France, near where I was married years ago. 
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Message from the Board of Trustees 

 
 

Board Notes Feb.  2020 

 

 As board president it is one of my jobs to develop the agenda for each monthly 

meeting.  I make notes throughout the month on what needs to be discussed .  

Various church members and committee members talk to me and remind me of 

events and topics that need discussing.  I meet with Maddie a few days before each 

board meeting and we add to and edit the agenda.   

 Then I type it up and the emails start to fly.  Treasurer’s reports and minutes 

of the previous meeting are sent to board members and staff and then we show up 

at the meeting at 6:30 and perform some candle lighting and checking in.  Then we 

hit it.  Sometimes we can spend more than an hour on a single topic, usually 

finances.  Then we often zip through the rest of the topics so we can get home at a 

reasonable hour.   

 Do you have topics you would like the board to discuss?  Please communicate 

your every wish to a board member and you might get your name mentioned in a 

future edition of Board Notes.   

 

 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 

 

LEAP ON IT! SERMON WRITING WORKSHOP SERIES WITH REV. MADDIE 

On Saturday, February 29 at 10 AM we will kick off a Sermon Seminar for Lay People on the extra day of 

2020. We will meet in the Parish Hall. We will be using a book to guide the seminar, “The Shared Pulpit” 

by Erika Hewitt. Join members of the Worship Team and others to learn about how to write a sermon and 

craft worship. There will be 8 in the series. The following meeting times will be decided by group members. 

Learn the Do and Don’t Tips. Here’s a couple: 

• DO remember what you are there for and what you are doing in the pulpit. 

• DON’T put anyone down, including yourself. The God, if there is a God, who loves you might be 

offended. 

Hear the Tips for Giving a Truly Terrible Sermons. Here’s a few: 

1. Make it longer than they expect. 

2. Preach mostly about yourself. 

3. Mumble. 

4. Preach without including any actual ideas. 

5.  

See Rev. Maddie for more information. 

 

Who knows, you may be moved to lead worship on your own later this year! 
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Faith Formation 

PLANNING FOR OUR CHILDREN 

The experimentation with our faith formation/religious education for our children and youth continues. 

We need input from all our members and volunteers who are willing to lead or assist in leading a Sunday, 

several Sundays or a month of Sundays along with Yvette Sanchez. Rev. Maddie is helping provide 

structure of the Sundays that the children go downstairs but need parishioners to step forward to help 

address the needs of our younger friends and visitors. Here is the volunteer schedule as of the 

Newsletter Deadline. Please be in touch with Rev. Maddie or sign up on the clipboard in the Parish Hall. 

February 2 Ruth Ricards   February  9  ? 

February 16  ?   February 23  ? 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

 

NEXT OF MEETING FOR BRAINSTORMING ABOUT FAITH FORMATION MEETING 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 23 at Noon in Rev. Maddie's Office 

The RE Team and all those who are interested are invited to meet with Rev. Maddie after 

coffee hour on Sunday, February 23. What are you hopes and thoughts for our children and 

youth? Can you offer something for our adults? Would you like Rev. Maddie to lead a UUA 

curriculum? Bring your thoughts and concerns.  
 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

BELOVED CONVERSATIONS 

Last year we participated along with the other area 

UU congregations in a joint retreat and small group 

process with the Fahs Collaborative of Meadville 

Lombard Theological School’s outstanding 

curriculum Beloved Conversations. This curriculum 

is designed for exploring the role of race/ethnicity in 

individual and congregational lives. We are about to 

kick off participation again, with the opening retreat 

taking place at UU Ventura on Friday evening, 

February 7 and daytime February 8. The eight 

sessions that follow will be scheduled at the 

convenience of our small group members. We have 

several people already planning to attend. There is 

a sign-up sheet on the table in the Parish Hall. For 

more information, be in touch with Kate English at 

805-207-5013 or kate@mysonestep.org  

 

mailto:kate@mysonestep.org
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Faith Formation 

Small Numbers, Infinite Possibilities Webinar 

Join our leadership and others for the next in the Webinar series we have been participating in this 

year aimed at small congregations like ours. On Wednesday February 12 at 4 PM the subject is 

“Being the Beloved Community”. They say: “Many people love smaller congregations because they 

like knowing everyone and being known. How can our congregations build on that strength? Offering 

an authentic welcome to newcomers, encouraging healthy relationships, and setting boundaries when 

some of the people we love cause harm.” All are invited to join Rev. Maddie in the youth room or her 

office which is handicapped accessible but especially our leadership, our Safe Congregations 

Committee and our Caring Committee. 

 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

 

 

The challenges, the call, and the opportunity of this moment 

in Unitarian Universalism and in the broader US American 

society are compelling. Unitarian Universalists must be 

prepared and willing to look inward, examining, exploring, and 

acting to dismantle white supremacy culture in our association, 

in our congregations and groups, and in ourselves.  At the 

same time, we must be prepared and willing to look outward 

and act to lift up Unitarian Universalist values in the political 

and civic challenges of our time. Rev. Maddie is continuing 

with the workshop series based on the former UUA Common 

Read book: Centering: Navigating Race, Authenticity, and 

Power in Ministry, edited by Mitra Rahnema (Skinner House, 

2017), which centers the stories, analysis, and insights of a 

number of Unitarian Universalist religious leaders of color as 

they explore how racial identity is made both visible and invisible in Unitarian Universalist communities. 

The final two meetings will be February 16 and March 8 after coffee hour in her office. For the February 

meeting please read “Representing” by Rev. Manish Mishra-Marzetti and the response by Rev. 

Rosemary Bray McNatt, pages 66-86.  

http://www.uuabookstore.org/Centering-P18206.aspx
http://www.uuabookstore.org/Centering-P18206.aspx
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Spiritual Growth Center 

 

 

GATHERING* 
 

 

*DEFINITION OF GATHERING 

an assembly or meeting, especially a social or festive one or one held for a specific purpose. 

FEBRUARY 11, 2020 at 7:00 PM 

You are invited to our Gathering for sound, silence and word . 

Led by Maddie Sifantus with Geno Palilla 

Music by Bach/Gounod, Benjamin Britten and more 

Free will offering for the Gathering musicians 

 

Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula 
740 E Main Street, Santa Paula 
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Spiritual Growth Center 

 

MEDITATION PRACTICE GROUP 

Our Meditation Practice Group takes place every Wednesdays at 6:00 PM in the Parish Hall. Group leadership is shared by 
Rev. Maddie Sifantus and Jim Cole. Enter through the front gate to the left of the main entrance and come in the side door. 
Allow about an hour and bring your meditation cushion, if you have one, or you can sit in a chair. The group is open to 
everyone; there is a free will offering ($5 suggested but all invited regardless of funds). The meeting will begin with a reading 
and short discussion, with a guided meditation leading us into a time of silence. There is power in meditating together. We 

would love to have you join us. 
 

 February 5 with Jim Cole 
 February 12 with Rev. Maddie 
 February 19 with Jim Cole 
 February 26 with Rev. Maddie 

 
NOW EVERY WEDNESDAY AT 6 PM 

 
For information call Rev. Maddie Sifantus, 805-525-4620 or 

msifantus@uuma.org.  
Free Will Offering. 

 

SOARING HEARTS YOGA 
Members and friends of the congregation are invited to attend yoga in our Parish Hall on Tuesday’s 
and Thursday’s from 9:30 am – 10:30 am. with Yoga instructor, Lisa Hammond. Class fee is $6 - 
$8 per session. Lisa has been practicing yoga since the Fall of 2012, and teaching since Summer 
2013, and has been blessed to have been leading yoga here in our Parish Hall since early Summer 
2015. Several of our members and Rev. Maddie attend. She teaches a gentle style yoga and her 
classes are appropriate for all levels. In addition to a variety of trainings she has taken over the 
years, in December 2018 she completed her 200 Hour Yoga Teacher Training Certification under 
the loving guidance of Ventura based Pixie Stephenson of Sacred Living Yoga. Lisa Hammond can 
be reached at 831-801- 2276 or soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com If you'd like to receive Lisa's weekly 
email, please feel free to email or text her your contact information. 

 

TAI CHI CHIH 
Please join us on Fridays. We practice with concentration, quieting the mind, letting go, 
relaxing, and moving in slow motion. The benefits are spiritual, emotional and physical, 
and include tranquility, a sense of wellbeing, better coordination, balance and a general 
increase in energy. All ages are welcome! 
Tish Jaramillo leads the T'ai Chi Chih sessions on Friday's at 10 AM with Intermediate sessions and 

11:15 AM with Beginner sessions. Tish Jaramillo can be reached at tishj1@hotmail.com.  

mailto:soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com
mailto:tishj1@hotmail.com
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People and Doings 

 

NEWS FROM AMONG US – February 2020 

• We are holding our friends Arturo Ments and Steve Lee in our hearts as Arturo’s immigration hearing 
approaches.  

• The Caring Committee recently welcomed back our member Delicia Niami who had been out for some 
time due to illness. We rejoice to have her back with us and she has new-found good health. 

• During the flu season, should you become ill, make sure you let the Caring Committee and Rev. Maddie 
know if you need anything. 

• Your Caring Committee supplies the lozenges that you find at the entrance to the Sanctuary and in the 
Parish Hall. Should you come to church when you are not feeling up to par, please be aware of those around 
you. Washing hands and covering when you sneeze are in order so that we can all stay healthy. 

• If you have any News from Among Us you would like to share with our community, please let Rev. Maddie 
know by the newsletter deadline which is the 21st of every month. 

 

REV. MADDIE’S OFFICE HOURS 

Rev. Maddie would love to catch up with you, whether or not you have anything “big” to talk about it! 
She is usually available in the office by appointment or potluck drop in from Tuesday through Friday. 
Rev. Maddie’s office is located in the “addition” across from the rest rooms at the back of our building. 
Monday is Rev. Maddie’s day off and Saturday is her study/sermon writing day. Some days she is 
working from home but can get to the office in five minutes, if something comes up. The best way to 
plan a time to meet with her is to call and leave a message on her private line at the church, 805-525-
4620, call her on her cell phone, 508-733-8860 or email her at msifantus@uuma.org. She is happy to 
meet you in her office, at your home or place of work, or at a local restaurant for a cup of tea or coffee 
(she will buy her own!). The minister’s office is in the back of the church, near the rest rooms. If the 
front or back doors are locked, call her, and she will come let you in through the back gate off the alley. 
 

BECOMING A SAFER CONGREGATION 

Your Safe Congregation Team continues to meet to look at a number of our policies and the safety of 
our building and practices. Your Safe Congregation Team is Rev. Maddie, Erik Halseth, Karen Harris 
representing the board, Pat English on fiduciary safety, Krystal Johnson from the staff and our friend 

Sharon Kufeldt. We welcome new member Ken Stock. Please let Rev. Maddie know if you have 
interest in this effort or concerns. Our next meeting is February 5 at Noon in Rev. Maddie’s Office. 

The Safe Congregation Team reports and is advisory to the Board. 
 

CARING COMMITTEE 

Lay ministers play a vital role in our congregation, extending the reach of our professional minister. In 
February the Caring Committee will join others to participate in a Webinar in Rev. Maddie’s office at the 
church: Small Numbers, Infinite Possibilities. On Wednesday February 12 at 4 PM the subject is “Being 
the Beloved Community”. They say: “Many people love smaller congregations because they like 
knowing everyone and being known. How can our congregations build on that strength? Offering an 
authentic welcome to newcomers, encouraging healthy relationships, and setting boundaries when 
some of the people we love cause harm.”  
If you would like a call or a visit from a member of the Caring Committee or are interested in serving as 
a lay minister, ask Rev. Maddie or Committee Chair Karen Harris. 
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People and Doings 

 

CHOIR 
We generally sing once a month for the Sunday Service. All are welcome to join our choir, including our young 

singers who are able to read music and singers who only attend church when the choir sings. Thursday and Sunday 

rehearsals are directed by Rev. Maddie and accompanied by Vincent Sorisio. Please be in touch with Rev. Maddie 

with any questions at msifantus@uuma.org. Thursday rehearsals are 90 minutes. Sunday rehearsals are 45 

minutes.  Please try to be prompt and bring your chair to the choir space before 4:00 PM. We will not rehearse in 

July and August.  
 

February 6  4:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 

February 9  9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal 

  The Gift of Love, Hal Hopson   

March 5  4:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 

March 8  9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal 

  I Believe, Mark Miller; I’m Gonna Lift My Sister Up, Faya Rose Touré 

April 16  4:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 

April 19  9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal 

  The World is Full of Poetry from Earth Songs, James Gates Percival, David L. Brunner 

May 14  4:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 

May 17  9:30 AM  Choir Rehearsal 

  TBA 

June 11  4:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 

June 14  9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal 

     Let There Be Music, Gordon Young  
 

SANTA PAULA CINEMA SOCIETY 
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People and Doings 

 

 

RISE UP SINGING 

JOIN US IN SINGING ~ ALL AGES 

UNIVERSALIST UNITARIAN CHRCH 

OF SANTA PAULA PARISH HALL 

740 E MAIN STREET 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 21 AT 7:00 PM 
BRING RISE UP SINGING AND/OR 

RISE AGAIN BOOKS IF YOU HAVE THEM 

ALL INSTRUMENTS WELCOME! 

COMMUNITY SINGING! 

FREE WILL OFFERING ($5 recommended) 

LED BY MADDIE SIFANTUS 
 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

 

MARY A. LIVERMORE SOCIETY 

Thursday, February 27, 11:30 am: The Mary A. Livermore Society will meet at Flight 126 Café. 

Mr. Larry Vaccaro of Athens Services will bring us up to date about the latest news on recycling. 

 

THE SOCIAL CONCERNS ACTION COMMITTEE 

MEETING – Wednesday, February 12, 3:00 pm:  Social Concerns Action Committee will meet.  What 
documentaries on what subjects would you like to see?  Come give us your thoughts.  Also, upcoming 
will be films featuring observances of Cesar Chavez' birthday in March and Delores Huerta's in April. 
DOCUMENTARY - Date: February 25, 2020  Potluck: 5:30 Documentary 6:30 
Astra Taylor asks the question “What Is Democracy?” in this idiosyncratic philosophical journey, we 
start with ancient Athens’ groundbreaking experiment in self-government, to capitalism’s roots in 
medieval Italy; from modern day Greece we grapple with their financial collapse and a mounting refugee 
crisis, to the United States reckoning with  its racists past and the growing gap between the rich and 
poor. What does it really mean to be ruled by the people? Discussion follows 
EXPAND-YOUR-MIND will meet in March. Start or continue reading They Don’t Represent Us: 
Reclaiming Our Democracy by the Harvard law prof, Lawrence Lessing. He gives an incisive 
examination of our failing political culture for which he offers a detailed reform platform of proposals 
along with issuing an urgent call to arms to every citizen to take back our government from the ones 
who own it and save our democracy to make it work for all of us. We will discuss it on a date to be 
announced. 
GUEST AT YOUR TABLE Our members contributed $525 through Guest At Your Table for the UU 
Service Committee. Thank you for everyone who contributed. 
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People and Doings 

 

1ST QUARTER FIRST SUNDAY PLATE OFFERING 
FEBRUARY 2, MARCH 1 

 

 
The offering collected at our Worship Services on the 

first Sunday of the month is given to a cause or group 

chosen by our Social Concerns Action Committee. To 

begin 2020, we will support the Deported Veterans 

Advocacy Project of Veterans for Peace. The mission of 

the Deported Veterans Advocacy Project is to advocate 

and assist U.S. military veterans who face deportation 

or have been deported by the U.S. government. 

You can see more about this project at 

https://www.veteransforpeace.org/our-work/vfp-

national-projects/deported-veterans-advocacy-project  

 

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 

 

LAST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH OFFERING ONE STEP A LA VEZ 

Our church has a long history of donating food as a tangible expression of our generosity toward the 

deep need in our community. One Step A La Vez is so grateful to begin receiving the monthly UUCSP 

non-perishable food collection on the last Sunday of each month. The food will be used for meals for 

the teens served by our program from Santa Paula, Fillmore and Piru. Whatever we are unable to use 

for the youth, will be distributed in our twice monthly community food pantry to hungry families (First 

and second Wednesdays). We welcome ALL non-perishable food items but some very helpful items 

that the teens will always go through include, peanut butter, jam, breakfast cereal, canned tuna or 

chicken, jars of pasta sauce, canned pineapple, boxes of macaroni and cheese or cup o' noodles, 

granola bars, popcorn, and dry pasta. Shelf stable basics like cooking oil, flour, spices and condiments 

also help! 

We can also always use things like tampons, pads, shampoo conditioner, bodywash, deodorant, 

toothbrushes, laundry soap for our free toiletries closet that is accessed by our staff when a youth 

needs something they do not have at home. 

Kind regards, Kate English, Executive Director www.onestepalavez.org 

  

https://www.veteransforpeace.org/our-work/vfp-national-projects/deported-veterans-advocacy-project
https://www.veteransforpeace.org/our-work/vfp-national-projects/deported-veterans-advocacy-project
http://www.onestepalavez.org/
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REGGIE HARRIS 

SUNDAY, 
FEBRUARY 9, 2020 

4:00 PM 

 
A songwriter of great depth and passion, Reggie Harris writes from a personal sense of mission that 

merges a world wise point of view with a singularly hopeful stance that life, though often challenging, 

is filled with possibility and hope. His songs reveal thoughts about life and love and some of the deep 

aspects of the human experience and cover topics from his own personal journey to world issues and 

history. 

There are many videos of Reggie Harris on YouTube if you search on his name. Here is a link to 

one: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t8z8R0d-wIM 

 

The Santa Paula Concert Series proceeds benefit the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula Building and Historical Fund. 
The church was founded in 1889 and the building erected in 1891. UUCSP is a Registered Ventura County Landmark. 

 

 

Save the Date 
Murder Mystery Dinner 

Fundraiser 
Saturday, May 30, 2020 

6:00 pm 
  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t8z8R0d-wIM
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SUNDAY  MONDAY TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  SATURDAY 

      1 

2 
1030am 
Worship 
1st Sunday 
Offering 

3 4 
 
930am Yoga 
 

5 
12pm Safe 
Cong Mtg 
 
6pm Meditation 
 

6 
930am Yoga 
 
4pm Choir 

7 
10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 

5pm Beloved 
Conversations 

8 
 

Beloved 

Conversations 

9 
930am Choir 
Reh 
1030am 
Worship 
4pm 
ReggieHarris 
Concert 
 

10 
 

11 
930am Yoga 
7pm 
Gathering 

12 
3pm SCAC Mtg 
 
4pm Small 
Congregations 
 
6pm Meditation 

13 
930am Yoga 
 

14 
10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 
 
7PM SP 
Cinema Society 

15 
 

16 

1030am 
Worship 

12pm 
Centering 

17 

 

18 

930am Yoga 

 

19 

 

6pm Meditation 

 

20 

930am Yoga 

630pm Board 
Mtg 

21 

10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 

7pm Rise Up 
Singing 
 

 

22 

 

23 

1030am 
Worship 
OSALV 
Offering 

24 

 

25 

930am Yoga 

5:30PM SCAC 
dinner&aMovie 

26 

 

6pm Meditation 
 

27 

930am Yoga 

11:30am 
MaryA’s 

 

 

28 

10&11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 

 

29 
10am Shared 
Pulpit 
Workshop 



 

 

THE UNIVERSALIST UNITARIAN 
CHURCH OF SANTA PAULA  
740 East Main Street 
Santa Paula, CA 93060 
Office: 805-525-4647 

uucspoffice@gmail.com 
www.uucsp.org 
 

 
Sunday Worship Services at 10:30 am 
 
Rev. Maddie Sifantus, Minister, Choir Director 

Rev. Dr. Betty Stapleford, Affiliate Minister 

Krystal Johnson, Office Administrator 

Vincent Sorisio, Church Musician 

Albie Alamillo, Custodian 

Board of Trustees: 

John Nichols, President, 
Karen Harris, Vice-President 
Jerry Gray, Secretary, 
Pat English, Treasurer 
Jyl Atmore, Member at Large 
 

Newsletter deadline February 21 
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Santa Paula, CA 93060 
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mailto:uucspoffice@gmail.com
http://www.uucsp.org/

